


  
 

 

  

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH 
1250 BELLFLOWER BOULEVARD 

LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA 90840 
562/985-4121 

June 10, 2022 

Dear Colleagues: 

Congratulations! 

After the unprecedented challenges of the past two years, it is particularly 
meaningful for me to have the opportunity to acknowledge the important and 
irreplaceable contributions our staf make — 365 days a year — to Cal State 
Long Beach. 

Our 211 honorees represent almost every college, division, and auxiliary across 
campus, with service ranging from 10 to 40 years. Our honorees have given 
3,570 years of service to The Beach. You have invested your time and your 
talents in The Beach, and we strive to honor that service by striving to build a 
campus environment that gives you the ability to thrive, both personally and 
professionally, and participate fully in the life of this great university. 

Thank you for your persistence, resolve, fexibility, and unwavering dedication 
to The Beach and to each other under the most trying of circumstances. I 
could not be more proud to be part of such a wonderful community. 

Go Beach! 

Sincerely, 

Jane Close Conoley, Ph.D. 
President 



 

 

 

 

  

2022 STAFF SERVICE AWARDS 
AND RECOGNITION VIRTUAL EVENT 

AGENDA 

Friday, June 10, 2022 
10:00 a.m. 

SPONSORED BY THE 

Office of the President 

WELCOME ADDRESS 

Jane Close Conoley, President 

INTRODUCTION OF STAFF SERVICE AWARDEES 

by 

Jane Close Conoley, President 

Karyn Scissum Gunn, Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 

Scott Apel, Vice President, Administration and Finance 

Miles Nevin, Executive Director, Associated Students, Inc. 

Robert de Wit, General Manager/Chief Executive Officer, 49er Shops, Inc. 

Min Yao, Vice President, Information Technology/Chief Information Officer 

Brian Nowlin, Chief Operating Officer, CSULB Research Foundation 

Beth Lesen, Vice President, Student Affairs 

Jef Cook, Interim Vice President, University Relations and Development 

INTRODUCTION OF BEACH PRIDE MONTAGE 

Andy Fee, Executive Director, Athletics 

INTRODUCTION OF CSULB SPECIAL RECOGNITION AWARDEES 

by 

Jane Close Conoley, President 

Staf Council Outstanding Staf Award 
2021 Employees of the Month 
President’s Awards for Staf Employees of the Year 
Team Achievement Award 



OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Carol Menard Aaron Aska 

Ashley Boehne Ehlers 

Rob Brown 

Charline Carabes 

Sivyu Chia 

Lisa S. Dignadice 

Howard Fletcher 

Aleah Garnica 

Martha Grace 

Joe Hofman 

Gabriele Anton 

Hector Arreola 

Carmen Arreola 

Marina Bendersky 

John Ciulik 

Nancy Comito 

Yvonne Damon 

Herminio Espinoza 

Kim Glick 

Christina Goldpaint 

Dre Greene 

Meghan Grifth 

Jenny Huh 

Chris Jolly 

Tim Kalliomaa 

Patti Laurrell 

Nazareth Lijiam 

Musaid Iqbal 

Evelyn Martinez 

Jessica Marie McClintock 

Kaz Mogi 

Hamid Rahai 

Leonardo Rodriguez 

Donald Strand 

Susan Tsuji 

Preston Wingrove 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Angeli Logan 

Wendy Lopez 

Jennifer Luarca 

Amber Medvedovskaya 

Robert Moushon 

Sonia Muñoz-Duran 

Jessica Olague 

Maria Organista 

Carol Philipp 

Jeanine Pociask 

Diandra Porter 

Francisco Romero 

Hong Seo 

Kristy Trinh 

Mark Vela 

Jenny Wohlgezogen 



 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS, continued...  
20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Dora Apodaca 

Stefanie Giron 

Raquel Hicks 

Greg Hosilyk 

Mary Jones 

Catherine Light 

Mark McLaughlin 

Byron Merlos 

Janice Miller 

Victor Muñoz 

Tom Nguyen 

Tanisha Peoples 

Matthew Reimers 

Darren Rogholt 

Nor Sharif 

Melinda Smith 

Jacqueline Southern 

Julie Woods 

Saba Yohannes-Reda 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Denis Arsenault 

Ghulamhaider Cassim 

Kathryn Havey 

Jill Mather 

Sandra Shirley 

Yash Singh 

John Young 

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Estela Montiel Mary Walker 

Henry Wu 

35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

40 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Denise De Grazia Gregory Mars 

35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Henry Wu 
COLLEGE OF NATURAL SCIENCES AND MATHEMATICS 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Henry came to CSULB as a student studying Accounting in 1983. He frst worked as a Student Assistant 
in the Controller’s Ofce. He then applied for a staf position as an Accounting Technician when his 
supervisor encouraged him to apply. 

When Henry began working at CSULB, the campus had a much diferent appearance than it does 
today. Henry shared, “There were no Parking Structures, no Pyramid, no escalator next to the Student 
Union and no Cofee Bean. There was a huge, privately owned parking lot across 7th Street.” 

Throughout his career, Henry has worked through many roles to advance to the current position he 
holds today. In 1986, he started as an Accounting Technician II in the Controller’s Ofce. He then moved 
up to an Accounting Technician III position. Later, he assumed the role of a System Analyst in Financial 
Management and transitioned to the Budget Ofce as an Assistant Budget Analyst. In 1992, he was 
promoted to the Administrative Services Manager (ASM) role for the College of Natural Sciences and 
Mathematics. In 2003, he received additional responsibilities as the ASM of the Ofce of Research and 
Economic Development. 

Henry has enjoyed working for CSULB for so many years because each day has brought on a new 
challenge. He shared, “If you’re bored, just wait for tomorrow.” 

During his breaks, one of Henry’s favorite places to visit on campus is the Cofee Bean and Tea Leaf. 
When planning for retirement, Henry looks forward to being able to travel more without bringing his 
laptop with him. 



 

 
 
 

  

 
 
 

 
    

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

    
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS, continued...  
40 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Denise De Grazia 
BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

Forty of Service – 1981 

Denise came to CSULB with a bachelor’s degree in medical microbiology. 
She was hired as a 10-month Instructional Support Technician to 
prepare the supplies and equipment needed in fve diferent classes 
of the Biological Sciences department. She is responsible for ensuring 
that the students and professors have the necessary materials to 
conduct procedures for the research and experiments performed in 
class daily. The tasks she performs makes the classroom experience 
better because the students can count on having adequate and clean supplies and equipment that is 
in good working condition. She also ensures that the classroom is safe by eliminating toxic materials. 

The way in which Denise performs her duties has changed with the changes to regulations over the 
years. She created a weekly schedule for each semester that lists the lab experiments performed in each 
class. It also lists when animals and blood are needed so they are received on time. This high-priority 
system helps keep the classrooms and ofce running safely and smoothly even when she is gone for 
two months out of the year. It is not always easy to keep up, but Denise works tirelessly and manages 
it very well. She said, “Before I retire, I want to make sure the next person who steps into my role walks 
into a safe, well-organized ofce.” 

There is always something new to learn and new procedures to follow, but she is happy to accommodate 
to meet the students’ needs. Graduate assistants help her keep the ofce running in an orderly fashion. 
She said, “My colleagues learn from each other and take a collegial team approach to our work.” Even 
in such a professional setting, Denise has had her funny moments. She recalls a time when several 
frogs got loose. Though she couldn’t see where all of them were, she could hear croaking under the lab 
benches the building. 

When Denise frst started working at CSULB, her mother, Rachel Jensen (retired), worked in 
the Department of Real Estate and Law for the College of Business Administration. Denise, now 
following in her mother’s footsteps, had no idea that she would remain in her position for so long. 
However, she has always known that she has a good job with good benefts. She feels fortunate 
to know that those benefts will continue after she retires. She shared, “I am not ready to retire. I’d 
like to work as long as I can.” 

Denise has taken advantage of the fee waiver program to earn a master’s degree in fne arts. She 
also exercises several days a week at the Student Recreation and Wellness Center and enjoys 
visiting the campus cofee shops. Her hobbies and interests include painting, reading, politics, 
exercising, cooking, and traveling. 

Denise’s job has greatly enhanced her life in many ways. The interaction with students keeps her 
young and vibrant. She keeps an open mind to diverse cultures and people from around the world. 
She appreciates working with highly educated people and with students who are eager to learn. 

Denise shared, “I am very thankful for this job. This is a great place and resource to work.” She 
wishes to thank all the folks in the department who have been supportive and have made her 
experience a good one. 

Gregory Mars 
KINESIOLOGY 

DIVISION OF ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

Forty Years of Service – 1981 

Greg was a civilian employee at the former Long Beach Naval Base 
when he saw the Athletic Equipment Attendant position announced 
on the naval base job board. He decided to apply and was hired in 
January of 1981. 

He began working in the men’s locker room to support the students 
of the major and minor sports teams including basketball, football, 
baseball, soccer, tennis, and wrestling. Working in this capacity has 
helped Greg to develop careful attention to details, accuracy, and time management skills. He has also 
completed professional development courses once ofered through Staf Human Resources: “Dealing 
with Difcult People,” “How to Create a Job Description,” and the certifcate program titled “Road to 
Success.” Additionally, his frst supervisor, Bob Patterson (retired), was an inspiration and encouraged 
him to excel. His work schedule and access to the campus amenities allowed him to train and become 
more qualifed to fulfll his dream of becoming a Los Angeles County Reserve Sherif Deputy. 

Greg’s two favorite locations on campus include the courtyard between the Physical Education locker 
buildings where he likes to “chill out and take a break,” and at the gym where he plays basketball daily 
during his lunch period. He said, “Physical ftness around here is incredible. Playing with the students 
keeps me in good, athletic shape.” Interactions with the students help him stay young and have taught 
him great lessons in life. He has become a better communicator while being somewhat of a mentor to 
the students. Greg shared some advice he learned throughout his career: “If you’re hired to do a job, 
show your skills and be your best at what you do. Mind your own business and stay in your lane.” 

Greg’s parents modeled commitment and dedication in long-term service. His father worked for over 
30 years in Career Military Personnel and his mother worked for 40 years at McDonnell Douglas/ 
Boeing Aircraft. He added, “I’ve had a very good experience here, and I’ve enjoyed watching the 
campus beautifully evolve.” 

He expressed, “I thank God for keeping me here for this long. I am also thankful to everyone who has 
infuenced my life since I’ve been here.” 

Greg loves jazz music and spends his free time building his music collection. When he retires, he hopes 
to coach youth football or basketball. 



 

 DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE  
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Sal Alaniz 

Julio Alvarez 

Brian Anselmo 

Cathy Cahill 

Jesus De La Cerda 

Alfredo Del Val Quiroz 

Veronica Galindo 

Marcos Garcia 

Robert Garvin 

Larisa Hamada 

Tammy Hinds 

Susie Lopez 

Jonathan Maestas 

Jennifer Martinez 

Mireya Mendoza 

Vernilo Muñoz 

Eric Murakami 

Erick Palmer 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Mohamed Abouchcharif 

Edgar Alvarado 

Matthew Arellanes 

Timothy Deckard 

Chris Dominey 

Elizabeth Franco de Castro 

Betty Fujikawa 

Raul Gutierrez 

Miguel Guzman 

Daniel Houp 

Neil Iacono 

Donato Leon 

Douglas Longbrake 

Gabrielle Lopez 

Vergel Muñoz 

Rae Ramos 

Steven Traurig 

Maria Vargas 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

George Alfaro 

Maria Bajo 

Kristie Horning 

Johnny Leyva 

Antonio Maciel 

Tami Nettmann 

Jay Nilsson 

Jon Root 

Henry Van 

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Jose Mendez Terri Reilly 

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Jose Mendez Terri Reilly 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Derrick Che 

Gracie Cole 

Walter Martinez 

Rachel P. New 

Lyte Pale 

Greg Pascal 

Gene Wohlgezogen 



ASSOCIATED STUDENTS, INC.  
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Jerry Armendariz 

David Barfeld 

Laura Butt 

David Mac 

Arnold Meza 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Stewart Ohanesian 

49ER SHOPS, INC.  
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Patricia Arredondo 

Josie Ramirez Uribe 

Lily Villareal 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Patrick Joyce 

Andrew Robinson 

Victor Sevillano 

Jenny Wong Lew 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Kristin Bonetati Margie Ramirez 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Marco A. Vazquez 

35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Martin Duran 

Manuel Gil 

Gilberto Lomeli 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

               

49ER SHOPS, INC., continued...  
35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Martin Duran 
49ER SHOPS, INC. 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Martin’s career with the 49er Shops began when he was referred 
by a close friend to a job opening at the Hillside Dining Hall in 
1986. He secured the position and has remained at the Hillside 
Dining Hall ever since. One of the most signifcant memories he 
has from that time is that he bought his frst car in the same year 
that he started working on campus. 

One of the greatest changes Martin has experienced at CSULB is 
the renovation of the Hillside Dining Hall. During the renovation, 
Hillside’s dining facility was a temporary portable building on the outskirts of Hillside near one 
of the campus parking lots. The renovation was completed in 2015 with a modernized Dining 
Hall that provided a larger variety of food options. 

In his current position, Martin continues to be inspired by his leaders. “My management team 
inspires me to be better and excel in my job.” He has remained a dedicated employee to 
CSULB due to the friends and colleagues he has made throughout the years. Since the CSULB 
community is an integral part of his experience, one of his favorite things to do on campus is 
to “visit former coworkers at their new locations and catch up.” 

Martin is appreciative of the relationships he built throughout his career at CSULB. When 
asked about retirement, he said, “I will miss the friends and coworkers I made who are no 
longer with us.” He looks forward to “taking a lengthy trip down to the beautiful beaches of 
Cancun” once he retires. 

Martin’s advice for his campus colleagues is “I would like them to learn good work ethics such 
as honesty, respect, and to be responsible in their employment.” 

Manuel Gil 
49ER SHOPS, INC. 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Manuel gained knowledge in the hospitality industry when he 
received a Certifcate in Hotel Restaurant Management from Long 
Beach City College. As a Long Beach resident, Manuel often drove 
past the CSULB campus and was curious about the community. One 
of his close friends, who was a student employee, recommended 
him for a Dishwasher position in the Parkside Dining Hall and he 
was hired on the spot. 

When reminiscing about the transitions that have ensued on campus 
over the years, Manuel recalled, “I have seen many changes throughout the years [including] new 
buildings, promotions, new bosses, and building renovations…Through all the changes I have 
experienced while working on campus, I have learned to be adaptable in any circumstance.” 

As the Manager of the Hillside Dining Hall, Manuel maintains a positive and productive environment 
by working closely with all his employees. Throughout his career, he has learned a great deal about 
management and the Hospitality industry. He is especially proud of contributing to the Dining Hall 
renovations and seeing all the changes that have occurred throughout the campus. He has enjoyed 
working at the 49er Shops for so many years because of “the students, my peers, the employee 
benefts, the city of Long Beach, and this beautiful campus.” 

Many people continue to inspire Manuel including students and fellow colleagues. “The students 
keep me [motivated]. Every semester is a new challenge, getting ready for a new school year, new 
faces…Every staf member plays a huge role and I learn from some of them to be a better person, 
a better Manager, and sometimes a mentor for others.” 

Manuel has had a profound impact on CSULB students through his work with student employees 
at the Dining Hall. He has taught the students “proper work ethic which they can utilize in future 
employment. Sometimes they come back to thank me for the opportunity during their tenure here 
on campus.” Not only does he want the best for students in their careers, but he also strives to 
serve them well as his customers. “The students are the most important customers that I have. 
They keep me going all these years. I pay attention to what they have to say [and am] open to new 
ideas of what they would like to see at the dining facility.” 

When planning for retirement, Manuel is looking forward to visiting his relatives in Venezuela. He 
also hopes to spend more time enjoying his hobbies which include bowling, riding his bike, and 
attending sporting events such as Angels and Lakers games. Although he will enjoy his free time, 
he shared, “[I will] defnitely [miss] my peers at work after all these years…We are part of a family.” 

Manuel ofered some words of gratitude after his many years of service at the 49er Shops. He 
would like to “thank God, and…thank all my staf who have been helping me to get the job done 
well during all these years. Thanks to the 49er Shops and all colleagues.” 



 

    

 

 

 

49ER SHOPS, INC., continued...  
35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Gilberto Lomeli 
49ER SHOPS, INC. 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Gilberto’s career at CSULB frst began when his cousin, who 
worked at the Parkside Dining Hall, encouraged Gilberto to apply 
for a position at the 49er Shops. He was excited to apply for a role 
in the Dining Hall because he has a passion for cooking and enjoys 
working in the kitchen. 

When Gilberto frst started his employment, the residence and 
dining halls were much diferent than they are today. He shared, 
“There were defnitely less students and Parkside had not gone 
through the renovations yet.” While the dining halls and campus have gone through many changes 
throughout the years, Gilberto has also experienced many changes in his employment. He frst 
worked in the dish room and worked his way up to a Runner, Kitchen Prep, and fnally, a Cook which 
is the position he holds today. 

Through his interaction with student employees, Gilberto has worked hard to have a positive 
infuence on them. “I’m proud of my ability to train students and know that I am able to make 
an impact on them…I try to lead by example with a good work ethic and I like to think that I have 
been able to infuence my coworkers and the student workers by showing them what it means to 
be a good worker in this particular environment at the Dining Hall.” Treating the students as his 
customers is also an integral part of his role that he enjoys. “By making good food every day, I feel 
like the students can always expect the food they eat will taste good and be satisfying.” 

Various colleagues have inspired Gilberto throughout the years. “There was a person who worked 
for the 49er Shops a long time ago, now passed, named Sally Contreras who kept me motivated 
and always told me things like ‘never give up’ and to just keep going.” He shared that a fellow 
colleague, Frances Porras, helped him to improve in his role. “She always knew how to keep me 
calm during stressful situations and was also someone I could rely on.” 

Working at the 49er Shops has greatly impacted Gilberto in his personal and professional life. 
“Through working at Parkside, I have been able to achieve my goals, including becoming a cook 
and buying and paying of the house I bought for my family…Being able to work with so many 
diferent people and being able to make good relationships with people from management has 
been able to give me diferent perspectives and the ability to see through others’ eyes.” 

When asked about retirement, Gilberto expressed that he is looking forward to fxing up cars, 
gardening, and possibly farming with animals. He also hopes to travel to Brazil and Mexico. 

Gilberto would like to thank everyone at 49er Shops for “all the memories and years I’ve been able 
to work.” 

DIVISION OF INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Barry Hubbard 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Luis Perez Kerri Sorenson 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Isabel Bañuelos 

Chris Budzak 

Luan Tinoco 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Robert Oyama 



 CSULB RESEARCH FOUNDATION  
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Barbara McClinton 

Lisa Jill Montague 

Patrick O'Rourke 

Mayra Steenbock 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Hillary Edwards 

Carmen Flores 

Lina Lopez 

Kara Perkins 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Chuck Hulsey Linda Kohlenberg 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Yvette Castano Monica Malin 

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Craig Walker 

35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Dr. Brian M. Nowlin Sally E. Schliesmayer 

30 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Craig Walker 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

CSULB RESEARCH FOUNDATION, continued...  
35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Dr. Brian M. Nowlin 
CSULB RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Brian Nowlin came to Cal State Long Beach with years of experience 
in the Human Resources (HR) feld. His interest in advancing within 
the feld led him to apply for a Personnel Ofcer role in the CSULB 
Research Foundation. 

Brian has seen many changes in the Foundation throughout his career 
at CSULB. When he frst started, the Foundation had a smaller staf 
and was located in the East Library. As the organization grew, the staf 
was divided between the East Library and a temporary trailer, and 
later a dormitory converted to ofces. The completion of the Foundation building in 1994 allowed all of 
the employees to convene in the new building. 

Brian has also experienced many changes within his role. He frst started as a Personnel Ofcer and 
was the only employee handling Personnel matters for the Foundation. Over the years, he was able 
to hire additional staf and take on the responsibilities for Payroll and Property Administration. His 
responsibilities broadened further when he became the Associate Executive Director. In 2010, he 
assumed the Chief Operating Ofcer role. 

Brian’s role has been greatly impacted by students since the Foundation employs approximately 700 
students in an average year. Many of these students work directly with faculty members on research 
projects in their feld of study. Brian shared, “Students have always been an integral part of what we do 
in the Research Foundation. We have been fortunate to have outstanding students work in our ofce 
during my time here…After they graduate, their work experience with us is an incredible asset as they 
enter the working world.” 

While CSULB students have been a focal point of Brian’s experience, the faculty have also infuenced 
him greatly. He shared, “Our faculty are incredible. I have had the privilege of working with so many over 
the years, and I am always learning from them. Many of these individuals pursue research endeavors 
that allow CSULB students the opportunity to get hands on experience in their feld of study. This not 
only adds value to their university experience, but it also adds value to the degree they receive.” 

One of Brian’s favorite things to do on campus is to walk the grounds. “We are very fortunate to work 
in an incredibly beautiful environment. The landscaping and the architecture are eye-pleasing, and the 
students make everything feel so alive. I usually walk to clear my mind from whatever it is I have been 
working on, but I end up doing some of my best planning at the same time.” 

When looking towards retirement, Brian expressed that he “enjoys traveling, seeing new places, having 
new experiences, and meeting new people. Although I have been to several major cities around the 
world, I realize there are many places in the U.S. I haven’t been, so I will probably start by seeing more 
of our country. After that, my passport is current, so who knows?” 

Sally E. Schliesmayer 
CSULB RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

Thirty-Five Years of Service – 1986 

Sally frst began her journey at CSULB as a student, earning a Bachelor 
of Arts in History in 1987. She was also a Student Assistant with the 
CSULB Research Foundation for two years. Sally applied for a staf 
position on campus because she viewed CSULB as a place where she 
could make a long-term career and loved that the institution existed 
to better society. 

Sally’s frst position was a Data Entry Team Coordinator in the Graduate 
Records department which was located in a temporary trailer in the 
Foundation parking lot. Over time, Sally has worked her way through various roles and currently 
serves as the Director of University Events and Commencement in which she coordinates major 
campus events. Some of her proudest accomplishments throughout her career include improving the 
Alumni Awards Banquet which matured and bloomed under her coordination and planning numerous 
Homecoming celebrations with over 1000 guests celebrating Beach Pride. Other career highlights 
include coordinating the groundbreaking and ribbon cutting of the Anna W. Ngai Alumni Center and 
being entrusted by three CSULB Presidents with planning events in their home. 

While Sally’s work in events for the past twenty years was mainly focused on alumni, donors, and 
parents, she always “tried to bring students into as many events as possible so that guests could 
experience how amazing Beach students are.” Sally has also enjoyed interacting with students through 
their Student Assistant roles. She shared, “I literally could not have done my job the past two decades 
without Student Assistants. In my work with the CSULB Alumni Association, we always had multiple 
students on staf. I took my role as a mentor and supervisor seriously and tried to prepare the students 
for post-commencement life.” 

CSULB’s culture and community have motivated Sally to remain working on campus for so long. 
“The Beach is a wonderful place to work. I have met so many caring people, people who have helped 
me along the way. The students I work with encourage me and I am happy to work with the next 
generation.” Sally continues to be inspired in her work through a quote by CSULB alumnus and Rose 
Parade foat designer, Raul Rodriguez, “He said that his work as a foat designer provided moments 
of beauty. I like to think that my work with events provides moments of beauty for the guests that will 
live on with them.” 

Sally would like to thank her wife, Janet Romain, “[She] has had to live with my crazy event planning 
schedule for over two decades…She has kept me motivated and sane. She provides great advice and 
will often volunteer at events.” 

When asked what words of wisdom she had to ofer current employees, Sally advised, “Take advantage 
of everything the campus has to ofer – theatre events, sporting events, workshops, fee waiver, Staf 
Council, and other service opportunities. Meet as many people as you can. If you have children, bring 
them to campus so it becomes their home.” 



  DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS  
10 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Letty Barba 

John Hamilton 

Cara Surkin 

15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Sonia Acosta 

Clara Alvarez 

Loreta Careaga 

Anayatzin Lopez 

Juana Lua Maldonado 

Rachel Maciel 

Vu Mai 

John Nguyen 

Pam Rayburn 

Sherice Sanford 

Oneida Santana 

Zion Smith 

Tina Sutera 

Wayne Tokunaga 

20 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Michael Carbuto 

Lethia Cobbs 

Jina Flores 

Manuel Guzman 

Kenneth Kelly 

Art Medina 

Edgar Nagtalon 

Carol Zhou 

25 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Elson Browne Jesse Ramirez 

UNIVERSITY RELATIONS AND DEVELOPMENT 
15 YEARS OF SERVICE 

Angelette Burgos 

Kevin Crowe 

Maryanne Horton 

Jennifer Moran 

Christina Salvador 



STAFF COUNCIL  
OUTSTANDING STAFF AWARD 

2021/2022 

Kristin Bonetati 
UNIVERSITY BOOKSTORE 

49ER SHOPS, INC. 

2021 EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH 

2021 EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH 

JANUARY 2021 

Daniel Carlos  
CAREER DEVELOPMENT CENTER 
DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS 

FEBRUARY 2021 

Kimberly Word 
EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP 

COLLEGE OF EDUCATION 

MARCH 2021 

Holli Fajack 
PLANNING & SUSTAINABILITY,  
BEACH BUILDING SERVICES 

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION  
AND FINANCE 

APRIL 2021 

Shirley Quan 
TECHNOLOGY HELP DESK 

DIVISION OF IT 

MAY 2021 

Michael Sullivan  
STRATEGIC COMMUNICATIONS 

UNIVERSITY RELATIONS  
AND DEVELOPMENT 

JUNE 2021 

Anna Nazarian-Peters  
STUDENT LIFE AND  

DEVELOPMENT 
DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS 

JULY 2021 

William Lucas 
STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES 

DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS 

SEPTEMBER 2021 

Jorge Soriano
UNIVERSITY OUTREACH  
& SCHOOL RELATIONS 

IVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS 

OCTOBER 2021 

D

Noreen Kimura 
COTA ADMINISTRATION 
COLLEGE OF THE ARTS 

NOVEMBER 2021 

Mary Anne Rose
GRADUATE STUDIES 

COLLEGE OF EDUCATION 

DECEMBER 2021 

Lisa  Westerfield 
DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETICS 



  

2022 PRESIDENT’S AWARDS 2022 PRESIDENT’S AWARDS 

EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR FOR  
INCLUSIVE EXCELLENCE  

Makisha Glover-Hill 
CENTER FOR EVALUATION &  

EDUCATIONAL EFFECTIVENESS 
COLLEGE OF THE ARTS 

EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR FOR   
INNOVATION 

Tim Gotimer 
ENROLLMENT SERVICES 

DIVISION OF  
ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR FOR   
LEADERSHIP 

Chad Robbins 
UNIVERSITY POLICE 

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATION  
AND FINANCE 

EMPLOYEE OF THE YEAR FOR 
STUDENT SUCCESS 

Timurhan Vengco
LEARNING CENTER 

DIVISION OF  
ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 

TEAM ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 

American Language Institute  
COLLEGE OF PROFESSIONAL AND CONTINUING EDUCATION 

JANETH MENDOZA, DENAY PONCE, JENNIFER NOLASCO, JACQUELINE RECORD 



 

 

 2022 STAFF SERVICE AWARDS 
AND RECOGNITION VIRTUAL EVENT 

A C K N O W L E D G E M E N T S  

STAFF HUMAN RESOURCES 

Anna Felten 

Kristin Meadow 

Luz Romero 

Stacey Schack 

STRATEGIC COMMUNICATIONS 

Janet Romain 

Michael Sullivan 

EVENT SERVICES 

Shonnick Anderson 

UNIVERSITY BOOKSTORE 

Kristin Bonetati 

Rico Ovalles 

Lily Lopez 

BEACH PRINT SHOP 

Christopher Zibray 

Eli Cikowski 

Francisco N. Favela 
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